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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 10th September 2007 
QUESTION  NO.  4
 
Question: Councillor Derek Keating  
“To ask the Manager to report in detail on the Council's current Grass Cutting Programme, including reasons for any delays that have resulted in the unsightly situation of long grass and weeds on our main roads, including the N4?”
Reply:

The Council’s grass cutting programme has been affected by the continuous period of rainfall that has been experienced since May which has resulted in a reduction in the frequency of cutting – particularly in ground that has a high water table.  Nevertheless, the Parks and Landscape Services Department has been able to maintain a reasonably acceptable standard of grass cutting.  The recent drier weather conditions has allowed for a process of increasing the grass cutting frequency and hopefully this can continue for the month of September in order to bring all of the grass areas to an acceptable standard of maintenance.  

In relation to the cutting of the N4, new standards have been implemented by the National Roads Authority for maintenance working on motorways and dual carriageways.  In order to comply with these standards which are designed to increase the safety of both the motorist and the works crew special machinery has to be either hired or purchased and the staff must be specially trained in the use of the equipment and working under the new regulations.  Such training is being pursued at present.  In any event, the contractor for the N4 upgrade is due to take possession of the site on the 3rd September 2007 and there will no grass cutting on this road from that date in the area from the present M50 road upgrade works as far as the Kildare border. As soon as the arrangements have been made for compliance with the regulations the maintenance of the area from the City Council boundary to the M50 works at Palmerstown will be resumed.    
